
November 2024 Board Report

To the Emmett School District Board,

Enrollment Information:
Black Canyon High School - 69
Black Canyon Junior High - 24
Black Canyon Night School - 17
Patriot Center - 36
Total Enrollment - 146

Average Daily Attendance August
Black Canyon High School - 81.22%
Black Canyon Junior High - 81.55%
Black Canyon Night School - 91.12%
Patriot Center - 100.00%
Average of all - 86.91%

Behavior and Positive Behavioral Intervention Support (PBIS) and Important Dates
October 31, 2024, Black Canyon Halloween Carnival and Student Celebration



THE COUGAR CREED
Be RESPECTFUL to all people and the school.
Be RESPONSIBLE for yourself and others.
Be HERE mentally and physically.
Be APPROPRIATE in language, behavior, and dress.
Be a BLACK CANYON TEAM PLAYER.

Check out our other news links below for pictures and storylines:
Black Canyon Junior Senior High Newsletter Page

Highlighted Individuals
The following students were recognized at our Halloween Carnival/Student Celebration for
being examples of our Cougar Creed:
Clancy Nelson, Ryder Jenkins, Keera (Asher) Deen, Tanner Newbold, Zayne Kennedy, Kayda
Eastmond, Cambria Valdez, Tevin Gragg, Emily Burkhart, Andrew Halcomb, Erik Contreras, and
Chase Walker

Assessments and Data
Students took the SICA and IXL Snapshot and used that data at our October 28, 2024, PD to
start the implementation of Weekly Literacy assignments across the curriculum. Below is how
the rollout of this looks:

● Teachers assign a weekly article for students to read that connects to their current
instructional unit

● TeachersLevel the article if needed (Khanmigo or OER Project)
● Teachers choose an option from the “Weekly Literacy Menu” for students to interact with

the reading
● Teachers use a rubric to score the assignment

https://bchs.emmettschools.org/about/newsletter


● Teachers will share 3 examples of student work (beginning, developing, meeting
expectations) in PD presentations

● Teachers will keep a data log of weekly literacy assignment rubric scores

Past events
October 10 - 11, 2024 Parent Teacher Conferences
October 31, 2024, Black Canyon Halloween Carnival and Student Celebration
November 5, 2024, Hyde, Joyner, Meade, and Woods visited Vallivue Academy
On November 8, 2024, Professional Development Day, there will be no students. Our
concentration will be on student reading comprehension, which will drive adjustments to
classroom instruction.

Coming up
November 21, 2024, Black Canyon annual Thanksgiving Feast
June 5, 2025, Black Canyon Graduation site TBA

Stephen R. Joyner
Principal, Black Canyon Junior Senior High


